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 Minutes of the Meeting Held on Tuesday 16th May at 7.30pm in 
Ashwellthorpe Village Hall 
 
 
Chairman:       Cllr J Ives  Councillors:    Cllr N De Spon, Cllr J Franey, Cllr Eastwood, Cllr I Bishop, Cllr Duffin Parish Clerk:   Mrs T Higlett 
 
5.1) 	Election of Chairman 
 
Cllr Jacqueline Ives stated that she would be  willing to take on the role of Chairman for another year.   
 
Vote Proposed by Cllr De Spon – seconded by Cllr Eastwood – All in favour Resolved Cllr J Ives appointed  Chairman 
 
5.2) 	Signing of Declaration of Acceptance of Office 
 
This was signed by Cllr Jacqueline Ives and witnessed by the Clerk Tina Higlett 
 
5.3) 	Election of Vice Chairman 
 
Cllr Nick De Spon was  happy to continue in the role of vice chairman 
 
Vote Proposed by Cllr Ives – seconded by Cllr Franey – All in favour Resolved Cllr De Spon Vice Chairman 
 
5.4) 	To consider apologies for absence 
 
Cllr Roy Burridge sent his apologies 
 
5.5) 	Disclosures of Interest by members on items on the Agenda 
 
Cllr Duffin - Planning 
 
5.6) 	To approve the minutes of the meeting held on the 18th April 2017 
 
These were agreed as a true record of proceedings  
 
5.7)  	Public Forum 
 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Public concern over the depth and height of hedge on The Street.  The sale of old telephone exchange and whether any plans have been seen reference the future of the site. 
 
 
 
5.8)      Reports 
 
· District Councillor 
South Norfolk Council entered into the Council  of the Year award and finished in the final six.  They were recognised for  their achievements and that South Norfolk was a good area to live.  Community Governance review has now started.  Boundary review has taken place and they see Ashwellthorpe and Fundenhall coming under the Mulbarton Ward.  There are currently 119 parishes in South Norfolk, and 19 held elections in 2015.  Fewer people are coming forward to volunteer as councillors. Is Ashwellthorpe and Fundenhall big enough to stand on their own or should they look to amalgamation with another parish for example Wreningham who have around 700 electors.  South Norfolk will be looking at local plans.   
Areas such as Wymondham and Cringleford cannot continue to take new developments.  Smaller villages may feel they require housing.  The whole of South Norfolk will be reviewed. 
 
· County Councillor 
 
Councillor Spratt sent his apologies  
 
· Footpaths 
 
Cllr Franey has surveyed all footpaths which are in the area and regularly used.  A new contractor has come forward to deal with the cutting of footpaths after Mr Read withdrew his interest.  Mr Dorling who is a resident of the village, has agreed to take on the cutting.  
He has identified that some areas will be machine cut and others will be brush cut.  Concerns from the public that Rights of Way may be lost and could these be included in the cutting.  This is something the Parish Council will look to include in the future, but will be required to speak to NCC Highways.  Cllr Franey suggested that should residents have any concerns over the footpaths they should directly contact him.  Cutting will commence soon, and Cllr Franey has identified those which he feels need cutting first.  Resident voiced concerns over the stiles and that they were not suitable for a disabled person. Suggested that NCC Highways should be contacted. 
 
Cllr Franey requested on 27 April that the clerk document the following: 
 
Brief meeting with Mrs Grady at Belladonna Farm.  She has allowed us to cut the eastern part of path 7r0073/10 following the field edge rather than cut through the field crop which is where the Pubic Right of Way actually runs. 
 
Action Point: Clerk  Contact Highways reference suitability of stiles on Public Rights of Way Action Point: Clerk Contact Highways reference to contribution towards cutting of footpaths  
 
· Village Hall 
 
Film evenings have now finished and will resume again in the Autumn.  These were well attended.  Bingo evenings are very popular with the next one planned for Friday 26th May.   
An Open Garden weekend has been planned for June and  the village hall will be open to sell tickets and refreshments. There is nothing planned for July but In  August  there will be another Quiz and Chips evening. 
 
· SAM2 
Equipment has now been on New Road for 6 weeks.  Reports this month show that the average speed is 33mph, with speeding around 40mph.  With concerns of continuous speeding on main access routes, should we look into signing up to using a community speed gun  which is manned by volunteers.  This has been looked at in the past but there was insufficient volunteers and three people are required at all times when using the system  We would need 6 volunteers to assist.  Suggest an article in the Mardle to see how many people are interested in volunteering their time.  Another suggestion is to perhaps look to purchase another SAM2.  Cllr Bishop suggested contacting Westcotec to see what models of this type of machine are available. 
 
Action Point:  Cllr Bishop to contact Westcotec reference speed awareness equipment and to also make contact with NCC reference funding for a second machine. 
 
5.9)  	Planning Applications 
 
Cllr Duffin left the meeting at 8.30 – Disclosure of Interest 
 
2017/0968 Mr Hipperson demolition of bungalow and replace with 4 properties on 93 The Street Ashwellthorpe.  No Comments on this application.   
Vote  Proposed by Cllr De Spon – seconded by Cllr Bishop – Agreed unanimously 
 
Action Point: Clerk to inform South Norfolk Planning  
 
8.45pm Cllr Duffin returned to the meeting 
 
 
5.10)  Wood Farm Development 
 
It was decided as Mr Muskett was unable to attend the meeting and had passed on his apologies that this would be moved to  20th June meeting. 
 
 
5.11) Highways and Maintenance Matters 
 
• A quotation from T T Jones Electrical had been received for the repairs to a street light on Knyvett Green outside 10/12.  The lantern needs to be replaced and this will cost £279.89 + vat.  It was felt that this remedial work was required. 
Vote to authorise repairs  Proposer  Cllr Bishop – seconded by Cllr Franey – agreed unanimously 
 
Action Point: Clerk to notify T T Jones to go ahead with repairs 
 
· Highways Issues – Clerk informed the council that she had made contact with Highways reference the potholes and other damage to the road surfaces.  NCC have advised of job references and also they have notified that one job is complete but it appears there is still damage to the road surface.  Clerk to follow up.   
· Concerns were voiced  with the height and depth of a hedge on The Street.  The  property  which the hedge is situated on  was subject to planning some while ago.  A letter was read out from a resident  voicing their concerns as this hedge causes problems with lack of visibility, reduces light and it not pleasing on the eye.  Council was asked if we could look into doing something about it.   May have to look into the original planning application and what were conditions were placed when approved. 
 
Action point: Cllr Duffin to approach planning department  
 
Action Point: Clerk to email Cllr Spratt copying in resident’s letter 
 
• Silfield Road junction  still causing concerns.  Vehicles travelling away from the town towards the new development are not carrying along the route designated to Ashwellthorpe but carrying on straight onto the new development.  Realising their error, they then reverse back either onto show house property or onto Silfield Road causing vehicles to stop to allow them to continue the correct route.  It was felt that the road should have erected a signpost either stating All routes or Ashwellthorpe. 
 
Action Point: Clerk to email NCC Highways  
  
 
5.12) Review of Standing Orders and Financial Regulations 
 
Clerk had previously emailed out to the councillors the standing orders and financial regulations.  These had been read through by all concerned and there were no questions.  The decision was taken to vote on the adoption of these documents by the parish. 
 
Vote 
Proposed by Cllr Duffin – seconded by Cllr Bishop – Agreed unanimously Resolved to adopt the Standing Orders and Financial Regulations. 
 
5.13) Review of Asset Register and Risk Assessments 
 
Clerk had previously emailed out to the councillors the Asset Register.  This was last reviewed prior to the Internal Audit 2016.  Additional Items had now been added to the register in readiness for this year’s audit.  Discussion over the amount of benches around both villages.  This to be reviewed.  Clerk has still to review the Financial Risk Assessment. 
 
5.14) Finance 
  
Community Account Balance £9661.82 
Business Account Balance      £3430.21  
 
	(i) 	Cheques/Invoices for Approval 
 
	DATE 
	PAYEE 
	PAYMENT METHOD 
	DESCRIPTION 
	AMOUNT 

	12/05/2017 
	EON 
	Direct Debit 
	Electricity 
	20.40 

	14/05/2017 
	Came & Co 
	Cheque 
	Parish Council Insurance 
	537.46 

	14/05/2017 
	T T Jones Electrical 
	Cheque 
	Maintenance and 
Repair of street light 
	413.60 

	14/05/2017 
	Ashwellthorpe 
Village Hall 
	Cheque 
	Hire of village hall 
	14.00 

	14/05/2017 
	Norse 
	Cheque  
	Printing of Mardle 
	365.00 

	14/05/2017 
	T Jones Electrical 
	Cheque 
	Periodic testing of street lights 
	£173.57 

	19/05/2017 
	T Higlett 
	Cheque 
	Clerks Salary 
	210.63 


 
 
 
	(ii) 	Income  
 
	DATE 
	PAYER 
	PAYMENT METHOD 
	DESCRIPTION 
	AMOUNT 

	26/04/2017 
	South Norfolk 
	Bacs 
	Precept 
	4109.50 

	28/04/2017 
	South Norfolk 
	Bacs 
	Cil Payment 
	127.80 

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 


 
5.15)    To consider correspondence received  
(i) Came & Co Insurance Norfolk  
(ii) T T Jones Annual Clean & Inspection of street lighting 
(iii) NALC Newsletter 
(iv) Invite Campaign to protect Rural England 19th July Norwich 
(v) South Norfolk – Protocol following the death of a senior member of the Royal Family 
(vi) John Pennell - invite to Norfolk Playing Fields Event on 17th June Swanton Morley 
 
 
5.16) To consider renewing NALC subscription. 
 
The renewal notice had been received for the subscription for NALC for 2017/18.  This year the cost is £173.17 compared to last year of £164.79.  The decision to renew was put to a vote 
 
 
 
Vote Proposal to renew NALC subscription 
Propose – Cllr De Spon – seconded by Cllr Bishop – Agreed Unanimously Resolved to renew subscription. 
 
 
 
5.17) Public Forum (2) 
 
No comments 
 
5.18) Urgent items for Information but carried forward to next meeting 
 
 
 
5.19) Date of next meeting  
 
20th June 2017 –  St Nicholas Church, Fundenhall  
 
 
 
Meeting closed at 9.20pm 
                                                                                                         Chair………….................... 
	 	                                                                                                           Ashwellthorpe & Fundenhall PC 
 
                                                                                                         Chair………….................... 
	 	                                                                                                           Ashwellthorpe & Fundenhall PC 
 
                                                                                   Chair J Ives
	 	                                                                                                           Ashwellthorpe & Fundenhall PC 
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